Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

June 5, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Peter Hall, Roger Putnam, Howard Grossman and Michael Parlante.

Chairman Donovan announced the June 6th meeting at 7:00 p.m. at the Wellfleet Elementary School Gynasium with Camp Dresser & McKee to report on the water system study.  He also noted that a Letter to the Editor appearing in last Friday’s Cape Codder should have attributed the cleanliness of Route 6 from the Eastham line to the Truro line to Wellfleet volunteers from the Audubon, South Wellfleet Clam Shack, Community Forum and Chamber of Commerce rather than the State Highway Department.

Open Session:

· Clarence Smith addressed the Board to thank the Town and DPW for cooperation in regards to the annual Memorial Day service.

· Ann Bronsdon addressed the Board regarding a trailer parked in the Elementary School parking lot.

The Board discussed:

a) Election of Chairs of Water Commissioners and Park Commissioners – a nomination by Grossman, seconded by Putnam, of Michael Parlante as Chair of the Water Commissioners was withdrawn when Selectman Parlante noted a potential conflict of interest.  Donovan nominated Hall as Chairman of the Water Commissioners, seconded by Grossman and voted unanimously 5-0.  Putnam nominated Parlante as Chairman of the Park Commissioners, seconded by Hall and voted unanimously 5-0.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of May 19, 2000 as printed.

On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of May 22, 2000 as printed.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the afternoon May 25, 2000 meeting as presented.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the evening May 25, 2000 meeting as written.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of May 30, 2000 with one correction.
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The Board continued discussion:

b) Correspondence – reviewed.

c) A.I.M. Thrift Shop Request for Town Hall parking lot permits – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously that the Police Chief arrange for A.I.M. workers to receive the requested parking permits.

d) Minutes of May 25, 2000 pole hearing – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve petition #00-24 of New England Telephone and Telegraph Company and Commonwealth Electric Co. and the minutes of the May 25, 2000 pole hearing.

e) FY 2001 gasoline bid – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to accept the bid of Wellfleet Village Center, Inc. (Mobil) at five cents per gallon above tank wagon for all grades of gasoline.

f) Procedure for Interview and Appointment of Assessor – there was consensus to schedule two interviews at the Board’s June 12th meeting.

g) Schedule meeting – there was consensus to meet on June 13th at 7:00 p.m. in the Library Meeting Room for a question and answer session with the Board regarding special town meeting matters.

h) Police Department Policy on Vehicle Tows on Private Property – the Police Chief reviewed the policy noting that the Town proceeds per State law.

i) Information for Outer Cape Selectmen – Selectman Putnam requested that the Fire Chief provide the last five years of data regarding trips to Hyannis hospital by the Wellfleet Fire Department including mutual aid data.

A public hearing to consider the application of Robert C. Ferris for water service at 15 Kendrick Avenue from the Wellfleet Harbor Area Municipal Water System was held.  Selectman Parlante recused himself and left the table noting that he is hooked into the same water system in question.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the Board of Selectmen meeting subject to completion of the Water Commissioners’ meeting. Chairman Hall convened the meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners and read the public notice.  Attorneys Sarah Turano Flores and Ben Zehnder were in attendance to represent Mr. Ferris.  Ms. Turano Flores noted that due to elevated nitrate levels, an administrative consent order had been issued by DEP to permit the use of bottled water for a short period of time only and outlined the options open to Mr. Ferris.  She noted Mr. Ferris’ previous application, the July 12, 1999 hearing before the Board, the July 16, 1999 opinion from Town Counsel and the Board’s subsequent July 26, 1999 vote not to allow the hook-up and indicated that at this time Mr. Ferris has modified his request, seeking a Board vote to amend the Wellfleet Harbor Area Municipal Water System regulations to permit him to hook up on the condition that this hook-up will not increase water usage from the system and will not adversely impact the water quality within the system.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to consider amending the water regulations regarding use of this water system following the rendering of an opinion from Town Counsel.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to continue this hearing to its meeting of June 19, 2000.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting of the Water Commissioners.
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Chairman Donovan called the Board of Selectmen meeting back to order at 8:38 p.m.

The Board held a public hearing on the recommendations of the Beach Administrator to amend the Wellfleet Rules and Regulations for Beach Sticker Eligibility for Taxpayers and Residents.  Beach Administrator Suzanne Thomas was in attendance and noted that the proposed amendments included grammar and punctuation rewrites and changes for logic and procedure.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendations as presented.  Ms. Thomas updated the Board on the status of the beach stairs project noting that a variance is necessary from the Architectural Access Board.

The Board met with Gwen Pelletier to discuss amendments to the subgrantee Agreement between the Town and the Housing Authority and the contract between the Lower Cape Cod Community Development Corporation and the Town made necessary by increased funding approved for the 584 State Highway Project.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve the amended contracts and to authorize the Chair to sign the contract amendments on behalf of the Board.

The Board continued discussion:

j) Discussion of structure of the Fire Department – there was consensus to discuss this matter at tomorrow evening’s meeting.

k) Town Counsel services – there was consensus to discuss this matter at the Board’s July 3rd meeting.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:58 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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